
From: Paul S.  
Sent: February 11, 2025 9:01 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Cc: Noemie Honey Ko(new)  ; Sheldon Supers  ; Sheldon Supers  ; Clark, Brad 
<Brad.Clark@hamilton.ca>; Office of the Mayor <Officeofthe.Mayor@hamilton.ca> 
 
Subject: Re: GIC Agenda of February 26th 
 

 External Email: Use caution with links and attachments 

Dear GIC Committee, 
 
I am writing to file another formal complaint regarding a severe air quality issue affecting 
my neighborhood from the GFL site located at 65 Green Mountain Rd W, Stoney Creek, 
ON L8J 1X5. 
 
Today, on February 11, 2025 at approximately 7:30am, there is an overwhelming foul 
odor permeating the area surrounding the GFL site. The smell was comparable to rotten 
eggs and sewer gas, which I suspect contained high levels of hazardous hydrogen 
sulfide gas. 
 
This putrid odor is so strong that it is seeping into my residential home. My family 
experienced headaches, dizziness and other concerning symptoms as a direct result of 
exposure to these fumes. 
 
I have significant concerns that the GFL site may be improperly handling hazardous 
waste materials and illegally releasing cancerous and toxic gases into the air we 
breathe. This poses an unacceptable public health risk to everyone in the community. 
 
I urgently request that an air quality survey be conducted at the GFL site address 
provided above, as well as comprehensive testing of emissions being released from 
their facility. Appropriate enforcement action must be taken if they are found to be in 
violation of air quality regulations. 
 
The health and safety of area residents is my top priority. I look forward to your prompt 
investigation and remediation of this serious issue before further damage is done. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Paul Supers 
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